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Coming Soon:

General Admission for 27 Dresses —
$6.00 Adults, $5.00 Kids 12 & Under

Juno — General Admission
Also

Since both movies are
non-premieres,

all movie passes accepted
General Admission
$6.00 Adults, $5.00
Kids 12 & Under for

Both Movies

General Admission $6.00 Adults, $5.00
Kids 12 & Under for Nim’s Island;

Premiere Price of $7 and $6
for Iron Man

Coming Soon:
•May 22-Indiana Jones and the Kingdom of the Crystal Skull (PG-13)

Premiere Price of
$7 and $6 for
Both Movies

Let’s Go
to the
Movie

June 20-
June 25 Showing at the

NORTON
THEATRE

Get Smart

Kung Fu Panda

2 Hours (PG-13) Premiere

(Premiere) (PG-13)
1 Hour, 47 Minutes

Both Movies Play:
Friday and Saturday: 7:00 and 9:10 p.m.
Sunday: 5 and 7:00 p.m.; M-T-W: 7 p.m.

Since both movies
are premieres, only

premiere passes accepted

BOTH MOVIES ARE PREMIERE PRICE OF $7.00 AND $6.00

June 27 . . . . . . .Wall-E (G) (Premiere)
July 2 Hancock (PG-13) (Premiere)

You are invited
to a reception to
help celebrate the

marriage of
Ed and Dawn Odle
on Sat., July 5th,
2:00 to 5:30 p.m.

at the
4-H Building in
Norton, Kansas

Open Monday-Friday: 10 a.m.-6 p.m.; Sat.: Noon-6 p.m.

CHECK OUT OUR NEW BODY JEWELRY

213 S. Kansas, Norton
Phone: 785-874-4418

Back entrance of the Carter
Building, 1 Block South of the

Courthouse in Norton

Movin On Up Sale
25 %

OFF Select Items

Hot Looks for a Cool Summer!
NEW ARRIVALS:

•Jewelry •Sun Catchers and Windchimes
•Women’s Clothing - Various Sizes

Lura F. Hines
Nov. 10, 1917 - June 15, 2008

OBITUARIESOBITUARIES

Lura Fern Hines, 90, Hill 
City, died Sunday, June 15 at 
Hays Medical Center.

Mrs. Hines was born Nov. 
10, 1917 near Detroit, Kan., the 
daughter of James Madison and 
Lura (McMillan) Jones.

On Dec. 29, 1938, she mar-
ried Roscoe Hines in Hoxie. He 
died Nov. 30, 1999.

Mrs. Hines was a teacher and 
homemaker. She had lived in the 
Hill City area since 1985.

She was preceded in death by 

her husband, and infant daugh-
ter, Erylis Renae, three brothers 
and one sister.

Survivors include a son, Ery-
lon Ross Hines and his wife, 
Hilary, The Dalles, Ore.; her 
special great-niece, Laura Sey-
mor, Salina; and many other 
nieces and nephews.

Funeral services were held to-
day at Stinemetz Funeral Home, 
Hill City, with Maurita L. Lymer 
officiating. Burial was in the 
Lenora South Cemetery.

READERSREADERS
The Duplicate Bridge Club met 

Wednesday evening at the Norton 
Manor for their regular weekly 
session with three tables present. 

There was a tie for first place 
between the teams of Myron Veh 
and Jerry Moritz and Sam and 
Bonnie Manning.

Robert Hoover, Equipment 
Operator Specialist, was recently 
recognized for 30 years of service 
with the Kansas Department 
of Transportation. Mr. Hoover 
works at the Sub-Area office in 
Norton.

Two businesswomen attend
‘Destination BootCamp’

Cindy Boller and Georgia “Gi” 
Mann, Norton, are entrepreneurs 
with plans to open a full-service 
kitchen store later this year. They 
plan to name their business “Des-
tination Kitchen”.

The two recently returned from 
a two and a half day, Colorado-
based business improvement 
“Destination BootCamp” where 
they learned new methods to bring 
customers and visitors to Norton. 
Mrs. Boller and Mrs. Mann are the 
first from the tri-state area to ever 
attend the bootcamp.

Destination Kitchen will offer 
kitchen wares never before avail-
able in this area. The two women 
have been searching the country 
and abroad for the most unique 
linens, bakeware, aprons, choco-
late, cookware, cookbooks and 
gourmet food items. They intend 
to offer a unique lunch menu, free 
gift wrapping and delivery and 
cooking classes with guest chefs.

The bootcamp teaches indepen-
dent business owners how to repo-
sition their business as “consumer 

destinations”. 
Mrs. Mann said, “With the 

principles we learned at the Boot-
Camp, we will be able to satisfy 
more of our customers, needs and 
make purchasing kitchen acces-
sories and gourmet food a much 
more enjoyable, fun experience. 
Additionally, we will be attract-
ing more visitors and tourists 
from outside the Norton area. 
With what we’ve learned, there’s 
no reason we can’t attract cooks 
and “foodies” from hundreds of 
miles away.”

Mrs. Boller and Mrs. Mann have 
always been passionate about 
food. With no formal training they 
both consider themselves “just a 
pair of home bakers”. With the 
encouragement of their families 
to share what they have delighted 
in over the years, the idea for the 
business was launched.

Other business owners inter-
ested in attending a Destination 
BootCamp may go to the website: 
www.DestinationBootCamp.
com.

The names of students listed on 
the Norton Junior High School 
Honor Roll for the second semes-
ter has been released.

Highest Honor (4.0): Seventh 
Grade: Jade Braun, Andrew El-
lis, Ruth Kendell, John Risewick 
and Dylan Sprigg. Eighth Grade: 
Rhees Carlson, Mariah Farber and 
Andy Nickell.

Honor Roll I (3.5 to 3.99): 
Seventh Grade: Lane Archer, 
Ryan Bainter, Sierra Black, Jared 
Bohl, Katherine Boteler, Eli Bo-
zarth, Sheena Hock, Kamilla 
Jones, Brianna Karnopp, Katelin 
Koch, Shelbi McKenna, Alec 
Melvin, Dalton Miller, Juliana 
Miller, Kayleigh Norwood, Jo-
seph Schaefers, Emily Schulze, 
Rachel Slipke and Wyatt Wentz. 
Eighth Grade: Abby Bainter, 
Eric Becker, Brae Bigge, Alexis 
Henson, Dillon McConney, Tay-
lor Meder, Tye Nickell, Mitchell 

Shelton and Brooklyn Winkel.
Honor Roll II (3.0 to 3.49): 

Seventh Grade: Lane Bigge, Ja-
cob Brooks, Javen Colip, Dustan 
Daniels, Cassius Dole, Austin 
Duscher, Cody Ellis, Lucas En-
gel, Christopher Fisher, Saman-
tha Gordon, Stephanie Hager, 
Jordan Hartwell, Silas Hock, 
Julia Kent, Alexis Lively, Carson 
McKenna, Kelsey Mordecai, 
Teslee Nickell, John Renner, 
Alex Riggins, Treven Rossi, 
Harley Rupp, Kara Stanton and 
Jeremy Williams. Eighth Grade: 
Alyssa Boser, Cayleb Campbell, 
Fayth Davenport, Kurt Douglas, 
Tiffany Eagleburger, Robert El-
lis, Royce Fanders, Benjamin 
Gallegos, Zachary Hartwell, 
Bryan Henry, Sady Keilig, Ty-
ler Lewis, Kylie Nuzum, Shylo 
Paxton, Casey Temmel, Erin Ter-
rell, Caren Thomson and Jordan 
Wahlmeier.

Norton junior high lists
semester honor students

About 50 women attended the annual Mother’s Day Tea 
sponsored by the Norcatur Chapter of Royal Neighbors 
of America. The event was held June 11 in the former 
Norcatur School Building. Sampling the hors d’oeuvres 
were left, Eleanor Jensen and Claudia Bridges, both of 
Norton. 

— Telegram photo by Carolyn Plotts

PUBLIC RECORDPUBLIC RECORD
District Court

These transactions were taken 
from the records of filings in the 
offices of the District Court clerk 
at the Norton County Courthouse.  
Traffic, criminal and wildlife 
parks cases are given to the paper 
when the fines are paid. Limited 
action and small claim cases are 
reported only after the defendant 
is served.

Traffic
Aug. 23 April M. Douglas, Phil-

lipsburg, speeding 81 in a 65 mph 
zone and failure to wear seat belt, 
fine $196, court cost $66.

March 31 Michael J. Lecher, 
Lincoln, Neb., speeding 77 in a 

65 mph zone, fine $42, court cost 
$66.

April 5 Kimberly D. Dumler, 
Garden City, speeding 82 in a 65 
mph zone, fine $72, court cost 
$66.

April 26 Carla J. Britton, Ober-
lin, speeding 76 in a 65 mph zone, 
fine $39, court cost $66.

May 1 Kevin K. Field, Norton, 
speeding 80 in a 65 mph zone, fine 
$60, court cost $66.

May 8 Janet K. Buffington, 
Colorado Springs, Colo., speed-
ing 77 in a 65 mph zone, fine $42, 
court cost $66

May 16 Harold W. Guldner, 
Syracuse, speeding 79 in a 65 mph 
zone, fine $54, court cost $66.

Stopping violence
led by volunteers

Stop the Violence volunteer at 
Norton Correctional Facility, Sha-
ron Leiker, spoke to the Norton 
Lions Club at their June 17 meet-
ing. Also speaking was Sondra 
Petrie, Unit Team Manager at the 
facility.

Ms. Petrie said the program is 
designed to help those inmates 
who are really serious about 
changing themselves. Stop the 
Violence is strictly a voluntary 
program. An inmate has to attend 
three consecutive meetings before 
he is considered a member. She 
said most Kansas prisons have this 
volunteer-led program in place. 
The Norton facility has one class 
in medium security led by Mary 
Tubbs, Phillipsburg, and one class 
in minimum security led by Ms. 
Leiker. There are 20 members in 
the medium class and 17 members 
in the minimum class.

Sue Ellen Freid created the 
program in 1982. At first it was 
taught in conjunction with bul-

lying programs introduced into 
schools. She later decided to bring 
it to the prison system.

The inmates workbook contains 
the Optimist Club creed which 
encourages positive thinking. 
The workbook was written by an 
inmate at Lansing Correctional 
Facility.

The Norton group is commit-
ted to helping the local commu-
nity. The group has already held 
one fundraiser to benefit God’s 
Pantry. With help from the local 
Pizza Hut, the group held another 
fundraiser with proceeds being 
donated to the main office of Stop 
The Violence, which operates on 
grants, additional money to God’s 
Pantry and some money to buy 
books for the Stop the Violence 
library at the prison.

Ms. Petrie said the recidivism 
rate for men completing the Stop 
the Violence program is 23 percent 
compared to 70 percent nation-
wide.

JENNINGS NEWSJENNINGS NEWS
By LOUISE CRESSLER

 Congratulations to William and 
Rachel Carter. They celebrated 
their 65th wedding anniversary 
June 6.

A community meeting sched-
uled for Thursday evening  has 
been changed to Friday at 8 p.m., 
June 13 in the Masonic Hall. The 
change of date due to the Open-
ing Ceremony of the traveling 
Vietnam Wall at the Hoxie Fair-
grounds.

Stan and Ramona Shaw spent 
several days last week visiting 
at the home of Danny and Cindy 
Black, Logan and Bowen, Carls-
bad, N. M. Logan returned to 
Jennings with his grandparents to 
visit for a few weeks.

Lauri Garrett and daughter 
Sarah, Texas, visited several days 
with Dorothy and Bob Jones and  
Carla Latimer. Lauri is grand-
daughter of Dorothy. Dawn Ma-
rie Hartung, Cambridge, Neb., 
also a granddaughter of Dorothy, 
stopped by one day to visit.  
  Brett McKenna and Tracey Weber 
were last weekend guests of Mike 
and Joan McKenna. Brett and 
Joan celebrated their birthdays . 
They all attended the McKenna 
family reunion in New Almelo 
on Sunday.

Rachel and William Carter ap-
preciated their many friends and 
their family who sent anniversary 
cards. They said it was great to 
hear from so many.

Sympathy is extended to Ra-
chel Carter and family. Word was 
received this week that her sister, 
Harriet Casey, Sulfur Springs, 
Texas had died June 12.

Mary Votapka was taken to 
the Oberlin hospital Wednesday 
morning. She returned home Sat-
urday morning feeling better.

Sunflower Senior Potluck Sup-
per was enjoyed Tuesday evening 
by the following: Ruth and Merl 
Chance; William and Rachel 
Carter; Bob and Neoma Tacha; 
Wilma and Jim Mader; Stan and 
Ramona Shaw and grandson, Lo-
gan Black; Eleanor Morel; Imo-
gene Keenan; Bob Jones; Carla 
Latimer and Louise Cressler. 
Bingo was played.

The community meeting was 
held Friday, June 13 at the Ma-
sonic Hall. Items of discussion 
were: the foundation needing 
repaired, replacing windows, 
new furnace and air condition-
ing, painting the siding or putting 
up new siding. Firemen’s Fun 
Day  was also discussed. Some 
ideas for new entertainment were 
given. Attending the meeting 
were : Bob and Neoma Tacha; 
Daryl and Marge Hartzog; Terri 
Hanke; Tom Votapka; Sue Long; 
Bob Jones; Carla Latimer; Lila 
Jennings; Larry Mizer; Darlene 
LaRue; Kenny Krizek and Louise 
Cressler.

The community garage sale 
to be held Firemen’s Fun Day in 
the Legion building is in need of 
donated items. Furniture; cloth-
ing (clean), etc. There will also 
be a bake sale this year in same 
location.

City water meters were read 
June 19.

We have received some nice 
slow rains in Jennings. Makes all 
the vegetation look greener.        

By BETTY OTTER
On May 17, Cecelia Knepper’s 

six daughters held a surprise 70th 
birthday party for her poolside at 
the Chief Motel in McCook, Neb. 
Cousins attending from this area 
were: Marion and Marilyn Ot-
ter, Alfred and Betty Otter, New 
Almelo; Francis and Phyllis Otter, 
Lenora; and Gilbert and Carol Ot-
ter, Norton. Eight of her brothers 
and sisters were able to attend. 
Cecelia is the daughter of Leo 
and Agnes Otter, New Almelo. 
She moved to McCook after high 
school. 

On May 22, Alfred and Betty 
Otter attended the eighth grade 
promotion of their granddaughter, 
Alisha Otter, at Ulysses. She is the 
daughter of Mark and Sheila Otter. 
her grandmother, Lorena Taylor, 
and great-grandmother, Veda Hei-
sel, Lenora, also attended.

The Wednesday before Memo-

rial Day, Marion and Marilyn 
Otter, their sons, Steve Otter, 
Wichita; Frank and Lavonne Ot-
ter and granddaughter, Gabby, left 
for Phoenix, Ariz., to celebrate the 
80th birthday of Bernard Farrell, a 
brother-in-law. Other family help-
ing celebrate were: Hilaria Huff, 
Denver; Roy and Arlene Hohn, 
Centrailia, Colo.; Donna Roth, 
Iowa; Cecelia and Karen Kotch-
war, McCook; several neices and 
nephews of the Levendofsky 
family; and their Uncle George 
Hickert’s daughter, Pat and hus-
band, Dave, McMinnville, Ore. 
The Otters also visited Leonard 
and Muriel Otter and Gene Otter 
while they were in Phoenix.

Renee and Jack Cella and fam-
ily, Denver, were house guests 
of Roger and JoAnn Long over 
Memorial weekend. They all 
attended the Long Reunion at 
Webster Lake.

NEW ALMELONEW ALMELO 

 MUSEUM TIDBITS
Thanks to Wayne and Norma 

McCallister for the Norcatur 
High School Class of 1969 gradu-
ation announcement and for the 
Tartoof program. 

We had a Kansas Centennial 
coin with Norcatur stamped 
on it donated by the Averil and 
Marquirite Fullerton Estate. 
Thanks!

Donated are pictures of Norca-
tur Odd Fellows lodge members 
and a collar that the members 
wore. 

Thanks to Lynn Ward for get-
ting these items for us. The pic-
tures are of Sam Betts, Charles 
Pease, Frank Young, Clark Bell, 
O.G. Bell, E.D. Nelson and Eli 
Gallentine. Other names included 

Frank Castle and John Duncan but 
there are no pictures of them. 

We still have the Norcatur 
history books for sale. They are 
$40. for the “Diamond Jubilee 
Celebration” (1961) and “A Time 
To Remember” (1976). 

Call to request your books, 
(785) 693-4461.

The museum has moved to its 
new location. Since there is heat 
in this room the museum will be 
opened year round.

 A special thanks to M.J. Dem-
pewolf for helping  move the big 
items. Stop in and take a look.
Norcatur memorabilia may be 
sent to:  P.O. Box 89, Norcatur, 
Kan., 67653. Don’t forget the 
museum when making your me-
morial donations.

NORCATUR NEWSNORCATUR NEWS

If they don’t have it...
they’ll get it.

Your friendly Norton 
merchants aim to please.

--------
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